Hunters Hill Bridge Club Committee

March 2021 – General Meeting
	Meeting
	Date:  3rd March 2021     Time: 10.30am                Location: Henley Community Centre

	Chairperson
	Carol Sheldrake

	Present
	Carol Sheldrake (CS) President/Tournament Secretary, Ross Templeton (RT) Vice President/Master-point Secretary/IT, Bob Allen (BA) Treasurer, Linda Allen (LA) Membership Secretary/Assistant Treasurer, Fiona Templeton (FT) Secretary, Helen Hobbs (HH) Dealer, Ahmad Geybi (AH) Purchasing Officer, Tricia Carton (TC) Social Secretary,Geoff Lawson (GL) Congress  Convener

	Apologies
	 None

	Minute taker
	Fiona Templeton (FT)

	Minutes of previous Meeting Acceptance
	Minutes accepted by Bob Allen 

Seconded by Ross Templeton



	Matters Arising from last Minutes Meeting
	1. FT- Sent letter of “disappointment” to NSWBA via Wing Roberts their Office Manager on 5th February reply from Neil Badger Chairman of NSWBA was discussed, Committee not happy with the reply but the Committee agreed that the NSWBA would be paid
2. FT- applied for small grants with Stronger Communities Programme to Trent Zimmerman's office- FT explained that we are now up to round 6 and she has applied for 3 heavy duty trolleys each costing $900

3. FT has sent out the By-laws to each committee Member for update

4. AG has checked the bridgemates, all working

5. LA has updated the Website and will continue liaising with Milan

6. CS will explain our lease agreement with HHC  and the Calendar for 2021  in the General Business

7. BA has purchased another Tap and Go machine  



	Correspondence In
	Email from Neil Badger Chairman NSWBA-reply to letter of Disappointment

Email From Trent Zimmerman's office- we are qualified for round 6 of the small clubs grant



	Correspondence Out
	Application for Round 6 – Small Clubs Grant

	General Business
	1. Hunters Hill Council Lease Agreement- CS explained that she will have  to apply for another lease contract with HHC , Meeting scheduled for 23rd March. A new working committee has been formed to look at an alternative venue  with CS, BA and LA volunteering.

LA informed the committee that she has written to HHC as a resident to express her dissatisfaction with the Henley Community Centre for renting out as a venue, with poor lighting in the car park, not a very functioning kitchen and very shabby toilets. 

2. Friday Pack up –CS sent an email with the times HHC has rented the Henley Venue out on the Weekends and would like the tables packed up. HH, GL and AG will organise the pack up after the bridge session on Fridays. Brian Soutter would like to do a session on Easter Monday and would like the Henley Community Centre cleaned for that day .

3. Covid Safe Plan- was discussed GL explained that the covid restrictions have been eased don't need to do temperature reading at door , will need to continue using hand sanitiser and clean bridgemates

          GL will trial “glad wrapping” the bridgemates for protection. 

4. By-Laws update was discussed with a few changes about sessions and team numbers- FT to update

5. Code of Conduct-FT explained that Brisbane Waters BC had sent an email about expected good behaviour at the bridge tables and should we do the same , it was discussed and FT will send a copy to the Committee for further discussion

6. Xmas Party date- scheduled for Wednesday 15th December after the playing session, TC to organise

7. AGM date- scheduled for  17th November FT was asked to check to see if we needed to have an extra AGM for the missed AGM in 2020. FT asked if we needed to do an Audit as we were an Incorporated Club CS explained that we did not as we had a different  classification being a small club

8. Calendar- CS has emailed the Calendar to the Committee which will go out to the members 

	Membership Secretary's Report
	2 new Members Rene Hall and Yvonne Close, 

LA will close off the membership followups at the end of March and distribute an update of membership and Calendar events to the members for their booklets

LA also did a gender exercise of our members there is nearly 50/50 Male to Female members playing.


	Treasurer's

Report
	BA presented his report – we are doing OK , only BBO on Monday afternoon, should get money from the F2F on Wednesday session

	Tournament

Secretary's

Report
	CS has done the Calendar for the year and will be sent to the members via email

The competitions will start in April

We will not be able to have the John Fisher Competition this year as it will be  too difficult to calculate 

	Master-point

Secretary's

Report
	RT stated that the Master points have been done for February and the Red points have been done for Dec/Jan

	Congress Report
	GL hasn't heard back from Matthew McManus but HHC require 25% of the rent up front before we can book the date for  Sunday 12th September  

	Dealer's

Report
	HH had nothing to report

	Caterer's/Supply 

Report
	Allowing tea /coffee/milk/sugar to be supplied via the kitchen will go ahead next week, those wishing to access the kitchen will need to sanitise hands before going in, only 5 people allowed in the kitchen at one time, members need to bring their own cups and stirrers LA to send out email to inform members 

	Action Items/Who responsible
	1. LA- to send out email to members about Calendar events, access to kitchen and asking the Hunters Hill residents who play bridge at our club to write to HHC about the shortcomings of the Henley Community Centre as a venue

2. FT- to update the By- laws, check on the missed AGM 2020  for March and send the Committee the Code of Conduct 

3. CS- to organise the  Lease Agreement with HHC

4. GL- to organise Congress and glad wrap for bridgemates

5. TC- to look for catering for Xmas party



	Meeting Closed
	11.58

	Next Meeting
	Wednesday  14th April 2021   at 10.30am


